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Dear Enzo,

Thank you for your email. | have reviewed the sections in the documents you refer to in your
correspondence and there is nothing further to add. The systematic review conducted did not yield
the data/information needed in order to develop an assessment tool for operational use. The
research was extended but moved onto a Delphi study that was conducted with sworn New South
Wales (NSW) Police officers between October 2020 and October 2021. | believe this research better
served NSW Police in reflecting on their current policies and practices concerning the policing of hate
crime.

| wish you all the best with the remaining time of the special commission.

Best wishes

Philip

Associate Professor Philip Birch, PhD.

Associate Professor of Criminology

Criminology Course Co-ordinator

Chair — Crime & Security Science (CaSS) Research Group

School of International Studies & Education, Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences, UTS.

Visiting Professor | School of Psychology, University of Central Lancashire, UK.

Visiting Professor | Faculty of Life Sciences, University of South Wales, UK.
Professorial Associate | Ashworth Research Centre, Ashworth High Secure Hospital, NHS, UK.
Editor-in-chief | Abuse: An International Impact Journal.

Editor-in-chief | Journal of Aggression, Conflict & Peace Research.

Associate Editor | Journal of Forensic Psychiatry & Psychology.

() +61 (0) 402 303819
(UTS Profile) https://profiles.uts.edu.au/philip.birch

From: Matthew Fletcher <Matthew.Fletcher@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au> on behalf of
Enzo Camporeale <Enzo.Camporeale @specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>

Date: Thursday, 24 August 2023 at 7:36 pm

To: Philip Birch <philip.birch@uts.edu.au>

Cc: Caitlin Healey-Nash <Caitlin.Healey-Nash@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>, Matthew
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Fletcher <Matthew.Fletcher@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes

Dear Associate Professor Birch,

| refer to the above Inquiry.

Please find attached correspondence to you dated 24 August 2023.
Regards,

Enzo Camporeale (he/him)
Director, Legal
Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes

Chief Secretary’s Building 121 Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000
M 0498 484 133 E enzo.camporeale@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au
www.specialcommission.nsw.gov.au

| acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of country throughout NSW and their continuing connection to the land,
culture and community. | pay my respects to Elders past and present.
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